Midlands Supporters Meeting hosted by Associated Country Women of the World Derbyshire at Derbyshire House on 14 April 2019.
Sam Hall welcomed members from across Derbyshire and ACWW Reps from across England and gave the greetings Anne Marit had sent from Norway. Chrissie Booth, Chairman of Derbyshire Federation, added her warm welcome and commended everyone present for their heartfelt hard work in supporting other women across the world.  

During the Federation Forum Jean Bates (Northamptonshire), Tricia (West Kent) and Hazel Armstrong (East Yorkshire) told how they were dealing with the new way of funding ACWW work through the streams, rather than individual projects. Derbyshire WI’s have just sent off £6,000 to the 6 new funding” pots” which is the value of a whole project.
 As the WI Pennies for Friendship (known for years as WIPfF) is now an enablement fund which pays for the central office administration, WI’s must make cheques payable to the six funding pots. We were asked to look at the website for detail of these “pots”.
Walk the World has been enthusiastically walked with a “pink elastic interpretation”. Ridgeway WI walked downhill to the pub and had a collection. Baslow WI got sponsorship for walking around their flat cricket pitch as many times as each member wanted and then had tea. They raised a stupendous £700 and plenty of fun!  
Other fundraising ideas: the Scarsdale Group continue to collect coins in empty water bottles.  Risley WI raffle their President’s table flower arrangement and raised £300 last year - gasps of amazement from awestruck flower arrangers!  Stapenhill WI have been counting the number of light bulbs in their homes and put in a donation for each bulb. Some put in a donation for their tea and cakes. Some pay a 50pence fine if their mobile goes off in the meeting! Cut off electrical wires from old appliances can be collected in dustbins and taken to the scrapyard for cash. Try putting petrol money into the ACWW collection box.
Our own Chrissie Bedwin, who had just returned from The World Conference held in Melbourne Australia from 4-10 April, gave us a lively run through the proceedings with photos! And she only landed back in England with Liz Christian on Friday!

600 delegates from across the world attended with most coming from many parts of Australia and things started with a traditional Aborigine greeting.
Talking about violence against women, a member from Papua New Guinea said that “in some of our places it is dangerous to be a woman.”

Jeanne Van Poppel from the Nederlands sent her greetings to us, as did Sister Viji from India who is currently working against human trafficking in Tanzania; she told of an incident when men were banging on the door demanding the return of their property – young women- or else the $20 they had paid for her. Luckily, they met their match in Sister Viji!
Surprisingly, both Americans and Australians had spoken out against the Resolution on the action for climate change. Even so, all the Resolutions, including safe and secure access to toilets, were passed. 
Magdie de Kock (Southern Africa) was elected World President.  

Afrodita Roman (Romania) was elected European Area President, the first time the vote has been electronic.

After a delicious soup and fruit lunch with time to shop at the stalls and chances to chat and swop ideas, there were raffle prizes aplenty.

Then Sam introduced Philip Shore, ambassador for Shared Interest: Investing in a Fairer World. Philip gave a good talk about helping Farmers in the developing world trade their way out of poverty. He explained that there is still a significant problem for poor people accessing finance.  Philip suggested that £20,000 invested with Shared Interest over ten years could realise the equivalent of £300,000 of donations over the same time scale.
Members were challenged to get their own WI’s to use Fairtrade products and to lobby their Federations to do the same. Members were also urged to use recycled toilet paper in order to save a massive amount of wildlife habitat.

After searching questions, Philip was warmly thanked. He had given everyone plenty to think about.

The afternoon concluded with the traditional tea and cake! 

Future Dates:

29 April (ideally) Walk the World. Email photos to: acwwderbyshire@yahoo.co.uk
15 October (or near) Tea Time with ACWW in conjunction with International Day of Rural Women
18 November Midlands Supporters Day at Derbyshire House

12-16 October 2020    European Area Conference in Glasgow, price £520 sharing, £560 single in the Golden Jubilee Hotel
19-26 May 2022 World Conference: Palace of the Golden Horses Hotel, Kuala Lumpur, Malaysia                    

